        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th April 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Debbie Brown, Melanie John, Graham Rennie, Peter England, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Gareth Fortune, Mike Cook, Cllr Liz Cook, Jean Neal and Peter Thomas.
Police Community Support Officer attending the meeting was PCSO 8066 Rhian James.

Apologies for absence were received from: Lesley John.

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman) welcomed the members to our first meeting in the new venue, The Alma Inn, on Bufferland Terrace. Maureen then asked if there was a member who would propose that the minutes of the meeting held on the 10th March 2009 be accepted as they were published. Cllr Carolyn Fortune proposed that the minutes should be accepted, and Tim McMahon seconded the proposal. 

Further developments in the matters discussed at the last meeting:

Complaints about a long trail of mud along the Pembroke Road
PCSO Rhian James said that her enquiries revealed that the trail of mud was deposited on the road by a 4 x 4 vehicle that is used to transport feed for horses that are kept in a nearby field. Rhian has spoken with the owner of the vehicle about the great inconvenience and possible danger for other road users, and she has also discussed the matter with the licensing authorities in County Hall. An officer from County Hall will take up the matter with the land owner.

Cars parked outside the Catholic Junior School restricting the flow of traffic along Britannia Road
PCSO 8066 Rhian James called attention to the fact that there are no double yellow lines outside the school. Rhian has discussed the matter with the head teacher and she has hopes that her intervention will bring about an improvement in the situation. Cllr Maureen Colgan said that she will bring up the matter at the next meeting of the school governors. 
A definite date for the Pennar children’s Fun Day

The St Patrick’s Community Hall committee has decided upon the afternoon of Saturday, 11th July as the date for this popular children’s event. 
That muddy pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road

Ian Jones (Pembroke Dock Town Clerk), will write to the solicitors acting for the developers of the nearby properties, seeking clarification as to whether any funds have been set aside for the paving of the pathway, and for the relocation of the pole supporting power lines.
Some progress with P&BCA’s efforts to secure land in Pennar for recreational purposes
P&BCA’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green has been lodged with Lynn Thomas at County Hall. Out of the forty long time Pennar residents who can attest that the land has been used by the people of Pennar for their recreation for thirty or more years, only five have yet to return their signed affidavits, and Cllr Tony Wilcox hopes to hand these in by the end of the week.
.

St Patrick’s Community Hall funds to benefit by charity shop sales

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the community hall committee have secured a shop in St Govan’s Shopping Centre for the week from Friday, 15th – 22nd May. Anyone wishing to donate saleable items such as good quality clothing, furniture, crockery, ornaments, DVD’s, CD’s or video tapes, should contact Tony Wilcox on 621942 or Ron Selby on 685302 to arrange transportation or storage in St Patrick’s Hall until the opening day.  

Meetings of the Police Forum

PCSO Rhian James reminded members that meetings of the Police Forum are held in St John’s Community Hall on the first Wednesday of the month between 7.00 p.m. and 9.00 p.m. and said that a P&BCA member or other Pennar resident would be welcome to attend. Rhian went on to summarize the issues raised at the last Police Forum on Wednesday, 8th April.

Other business

The deterioration of the road surface along Milton Terrace 
Further to the comments reported in the in the minutes of the P&BCA meeting of the 10th February, residents have complained that fire engine(s) from the fire station in High Street regularly go down Milton Terrace on none emergency journeys to the town centre. It is thought that the use of such large, heavy vehicles on a road surface that is already in such a fragile state will only add to its rapid deterioration. Cllr Tony Wilcox asked the secretary to write a letter to the Officer in Charge at the High Street fire station, requesting that the drivers of the station’s heaviest trucks should avoid Milton Terrace except for emergency or training purposes.
St Patrick’s Community Hall newsletter

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the community hall committee recently published a newsletter that summarized the many activities and events that take pace in the hall, such as live music by popular radio and TV personalities, Keep Fit classes, grand bingo sessions and the Pennar Youth Club. Eleven hundred copies of the newsletter were distributed to households throughout Pennar and Bufferland. Tony went on to say that our local M.P. Nick Ainger kindly paid for the printing of the newsletter, and asked the secretary to write him a letter of thanks.
Keep Fit classes in St Patrick’s Community Hall

Cllr Liz Cook announced that Pembroke College will be running another eight week course of ladies Keep Fit classes in the community hall starting at 7.00p.m on Monday, 27th April. Keep Fit enthusiasts should ring Abigail on 01437 753 139 to book their place for this popular course.

RWE / n.power to hold an open forum in St Patrick’s Community Hall   
Cllr Tony Wilcox announced that n.power will be holding an open forum in the community hall on Tuesday 28th April. Pembroke Dock. Residents will have the opportunity to discuss with the energy company’s engineers and public relations people, how the construction and operation of the 2000 MW gas fired power station might impact on the lives of Pembroke Dock residents. Tony said that he will be going to the forum, and he hoped a few of the P&BCA members and other Pennar residents will also attend.

 Yet another plea for a little tidying up around the Stranraer Road grass verges

A Stranraer Road resident pleaded for some action to be taken in respect of a large caravan that has been parked (or abandoned) on the council owned grass verge at the west end of Stranraer Road for more than three years. He also mentioned that a boat has been similarly left derelict by the road side. Cllr Tony Wilcox asked the secretary to write a letter to Ian Westley (PCC Highways Department) asking for one more effort to be made to get some response from the owners of the offending hulks. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40 p.m.

The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in THE ALMA INN on Tuesday, 12th May 2009 at 7.30 p.m.    

